T-NETIX® -

14651 Dallas Parkway, Suite 600 Phone: 872-277-0300
Dallas, Texas 75254-8815 Fax: 972.277-0416
P.O. Box 701028

Dallas, TX 75370-1028

February 13, 2012
VIA OVERNIGHT DELIVERY

Ms. Sharla Dillon

Dockets and Records Office
Tennessee Regulatory Authority
460 James Robertson Parkway
Nashville, Tennessee 37243

Re:  Request for Cancellation of Certificate and Tariff
TRA Dkt No. 96-01669: T-NETIX, Inc.

Dear Ms. Dillon:

Please find enclosed on behalf of T-NETIX, Inc. an original and four copies of this
correspondence. T-NETIX, Inc. holds a Certificate of Public Convenience and Necessity granted in TRA
Dkt. No. 96-01669 by the Tennessee Regulatory Authority to provide resold telecommunications and
operator services within the State of Tennessee. T-NETIX, Inc. is no longer providing such services and
as such has no customers within Tennessee. Given the aforementioned facts, T-NETIX, Inc. respectfully
requests that the Company’s certificate and tariff (Tennessee Tariff No. 1) be cancelled at the Authority’s
earliest possible convenience.

T-NETIX, Inc. sincerely appreciates your attention to this matter. Please acknowledge receipt of
this filing by date stamping the enclosed additional copy of this letter and returning it in the self-
addressed stamped envelope provided. Should you have any questions or comments regarding this filing,
please contact the undersigned at (972) 277-0395 or ecurry(@securustech.net.

Respectfully submitted,

Erin L. Curry
Senior Regulatory Analyst



